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PRE-APP ADVICE from Primrose Hill Conservation Area Advisory Committee 
12A Manley Street, London NW1 8LT 
 

3 November 2021 

For the attention of Malcolm Last and Jill Facer 
Chassay + Last Architects 

 

2 Regal Lane NW1 7TH ± proposed external alterations ± 02 November 2021 

1. The Committee reviewed this scheme at its meeting on 3 November 2021 and agreed the 
following advice.  

2. The Committee noted that Regal Lane forms part of the Primrose Hill Conservation Area, 
and runs behind a number of Listed Buildings on both Prince Albert Road and Gloucester 
Avenue. The houses on the Lane itself are modern, and predominantly modest in scale. No. 
2 Regal Lane dates from 1961 and was extended and reconfigured in 1996 ± both original 
and later designs by architect John Winter. Winter promRWed and SUacWiVed µVelf-bXilding¶: he 
also designed nos 10 and 11 Regal Lane. Nos 2, 10, and 11 Regal lane are locally Listed. 

3. No. 2 occupies a corner site: the flank elevation, subject of this application, has a degree 
of prominence in the Lane. 

4. The proposed elevational alterations are to one of three sets of garage doors attached to 
Whe hRXVe. The µgaUage dRRU¶ ± now opening to a store-room ± would be replaced by brick 
infill and a horizontal window. The Advisory Committee understood that the brick infill would 
follow the plane of the existing brick structure, and be keyed-in to the adjacent brickwork 
avoiding the creation of any vertical lines marking the original opening. The Advisory 
Committee also noted that the brick and brickwork infill would match the existing ± which is 
in re-used stock brick. The Advisory Committee noted the alignment of the proposed window 
with the fenestration above: we would expect to see details of the window frame in due 
course. 

5. The Advisory Committee welcomed the proposal to extend the kerb to the Lane and to 
create a new planting bed. 

6. The Advisory Committee agreed that it had no objection to the proposals. 

 
Richard Simpson FSA 
Chair 
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